
September 2, 2021 VIA EMAIL

Senator James Skoufis

Assemblymember Kenneth Zebrowski

Dear Senator Skoufis and Assemblymember Zebrowski,

We write to request that you hold a hearing on updating the Open Meetings Law for the

21st century.

Until yesterday’s special session, public bodies were again required to hold meetings in

person (this was confirmed in a July 29 Advisory Opinion from the Committee on Open

Government). Many members of the public raised concerns that this requirement could

endanger the lives and safety of the unvaccinated and immunocompromised given the

rise of the COVID-19 Delta variant. The requirement was also inconvenient for officials

participating remotely, who had to provide a place at their homes for the public to

observe and/or participate in meetings.

However, we are very mindful that remote meetings have also prevented journalists and

the public from being able to hold officials accountable. When everything is remote, it is

considerably more difficult for reporters and the public to voice their opinions, press

officials on issues, or get statements on the record.

New Yorkers should not have to choose between remote access and in-person public

meetings. It’s possible to do both, and many public agencies have.

https://opengovernment.ny.gov/system/files/documents/2021/08/kaehny-reinvent-albany-oml-ao.pdf


The increase in remote access to public meetings helped those with ambulatory

disabilities, childcare responsibilities, and incompatible work hours. Unfortunately,

many public bodies across the state returned to in-person meetings without remote

access and participation for New Yorkers at home. This was a burden for those unable to

make it to meeting locations, which can often be hours away. For members of Councils,

Committees and Boards bound by open meetings requirements, health and other above

referenced concerns were also leading to issues surrounding quorums and whether

these public bodies would be able to fulfill their mandated functions.

We believe that a hearing would provide a vital opportunity for the public, the press, and

officials to weigh in on how the Open Meetings Law should be amended to reflect

stakeholders’ changing needs. We ask that you hold a hearing as soon as possible so that

input can be provided prior to the 2022 legislative session.

Thank you,

John Kaehny

Executive Director

Reinvent Albany

Noel Hidalgo

Executive Director

BetaNYC

Sharon M. McLennon-Wier, Ph.D., MSEd., CRC, LMHC

Executive Director

Center for the Independence of the Disabled, New York

Betsy Gotbaum

Executive Director

Citizens Union

Susan Lerner

Executive Director

Common Cause New York

Laura Ladd Bierman

Executive Director

League of Women Voters of New York State



Paul Wolf, Esq.

President

New York Coalition for Open Government

Diane Kennedy

President

New York News Publishers Association

Blair Horner

Executive Director

NY Public Interest Research Group

Lisa Daglian

Executive Director

Permanent Citizens Advisory Committee to the MTA (PCAC)

Cc:

Assembly Speaker Carl Heastie

Majority Leader Andrea Stewart-Cousins


